 
To: Larry Krissek, Chair, Committee on Curriculum and Instruction (CCI)

From: James Fredal, Chair, CCI Social, Behavioral, Biological, Mathematical and Physical 

Sciences Subcommittee

Re: International Studies Minor Semester Conversion Proposal

Date: May 24, 2011

Larry:

The Sciences subcommittee of the CCI met on Monday to review the semester conversion proposal for the International Studies Minor.  The proposal was approved unanimously. The minor consists of nine specializations (though the document itself lists each as a separate minor rather than as so many specializations of one common minor, an inconsistency that might need to be addressed).  Each minor/specialization is a straight conversion from its quarter version, consisting of one required course and a set of electives to total 15 hours. The exception is Security and Intelligence, which has two required courses rather than one.  The subcommittee found only a few minor issues that need to be addressed, listed below.

· The list of semester courses and the semester advising sheet for the West European Studies specialization includes IS 3350E. Should this be IS 3350 (rather than the E version), or perhaps either IS 3350 or IS 3350E?

· The Middle East Specialization includes a typographical error on the list of semester courses and on the quarter advising sheet.  History 3351/542.01 “Intellectual and Social Movements in the Muslim World” is incorrectly listed as “Intellectual and Social Movements Muslin (sic) World” (“in the” should be added and “muslin” corrected).

· A credit limit might be noted for S/U courses in the minor, including IS 5191 and IS5195.

· On the Rationale for each minor/specialization, “course” in the second line should be plural to read: “the subtraction of courses no longer offered...”

· Finally, the rule concerning overlap with GE requirements will need to be added on the semester advising sheets.

Once these issues have been addressed, this proposal will be ready go forward and so, given these corrections, we move the proposal to the full CCI with a recommendation for its approval.  If I can answer any questions about the proposal or our comments please do not hesitate to contact me.


Thanks.

Jim Fredal

cc: Bernadette Vankeerbergen
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